TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR MAY 8, 2014 

A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on May 8, 2014.
Members Present: Joseph Palmeri, John Taylor, Lowell Laporte, Noah Grunberg, Chris Macek
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Ted Merrill, Michael Parry
Guests: None
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m. 

A motion was made by John, seconded by Chris, to approve the meeting minutes of April 3, 2014.
Voting to Approve: John, Chris, Joe, Lowell, Noah
Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  None

Upcoming hearing dates were discussed. The Shelburne Falls Women's Club has asked for a finding to expand an existing shed near the Bridge of Flowers. Darlene Kuzmeskus has asked for a finding to place a radio antenna on Great Hill. It was decided that both hearings would be held on June 19.

The mail included:

a flyer on a conflict of interest training class;
an invoice from the Greenfield Recorder for a recent legal ad.

John Taylor recused himself from the upcoming hearing for Dr. Stefan Topolski, citing the possibility of perception of conflict of interest, since John's company does business with Dr. Topolski.
At 7:25 p.m. the Chair recessed the meeting for the purpose of conducting a public hearing.

The meeting resumed at 8:45 p.m.

Discussion centered on the proximity of the proposed parking area to a wetland - a stream. It was unclear if the Conservation Commission had been aware of the stream when they gave approval for the project. Conservation Commission input will be necessary for final approval of the Special Permit.

Qualifications under Shelburne  Zoning Bylaw Section 6.6 were as follows:

6.6.1 Social, economic and community needs: Shelburne has historically supported two or more physicians in town. This business will provide jobs with benefits, and will add to the town's tax base. Customers will come into the village and support other businesses. This office will be more easily accessible to people living in the village and a proportion of those people will be able to walk to the office. The office is located on the FRTA bus route.

6.6.2 Adequacy of vehicular and pedestrian traffic safety on and off the site and adequacy of parking and loading: plans were submitted showing eight parking spaces including one handicapped space. The office is located close to existing on-street and off-street parking. The parking plan was deemed adequate for what was stated in the application. 
6.6.3Adequacy of utilities and other public services: this office will not affect existing utilities and public services. 

6.6.4 Potential fiscal impact on town services, tax base and employment: this office will continue to keep several people employed and will help the tax base.

6.6.5 Surface and groundwater runoff: the current property drains into the town collection system. The proposed ADA ramp will be under an existing roof and will not alter drainage. The proposed changes to the parking area may be within the boundaries of a watercourse. Conservation Commission input will be necessary for final approval of the Special Permit.
A motion was made by Chris Macek, seconded by Lowell Laporte, that based on the above findings the Board voted to grant a Special Permit to Stefan Topolski to open a Professional Office (physician's office) within the Village Residential Area, as permitted under Shelburne Zoning Bylaws Section 4.3. Said permit is subject to the following conditions:
1) The receipt of a letter of approval from the Shelburne Conservation Commission acknowledging the proximity of a wetland (stream) to the property and stating any conditions which need to be addressed to satisfy the provisions of the Wetlands Protection Act. A copy of said letter shall be sent to the ZBA and Building Inspector.

2) Patient parking shall be limited to the designated parking spots on the property according to the site plan prepared by Jablonski/Devriese Architects, dated April 14, 2014.

3) The size of the office shall be limited to 600 square feet.

Voting in Support of motion:  Macek, Palmeri, Grunberg, Laporte

Opposed:    None

Abstentions: None

At 10:05 Lowell left the meeting and John returned to the meeting.

The Board had received information from the town assessors regarding the status of an APR (Agricultural Preservation Restriction) on the location of the proposed cell tower on property owned by the Hagers. The Board has no right to enforce conditions regarding an APR. However, if the development rights on the property are gone, it can't be developed. Joe will contact Town Counsel regarding this.
It was noted that the SBA bond has now been changed to reflect a 90-day notice of cancellation, as requested.

At 11:30 p.m. Noah moved that the meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by John. The vote was unanimously in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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